
Minute of the runLawrence meeting, Sunday, November 3, 2024, Sunflower Outdoor & Bike 

 

Present:  Don Cackler, Lori Cackler, Pat Peery, John Huchingson, Janet Huchingson, Becky McClure, 
Molly Wood, Karen Hyde, Gene Wee, Dee Boeck 
 
The October minutes were reviewed and unanimously approved. 
 
Gene gave the Treasurer's report noting numerous items of income from TD run entries, rental of timing 
equipment, more T-Day sponsorship money as well as several expenditures for the T-Day run such as 
porta-pottie rental, medals, ribbons, volunteer shirts, and the Buffs.  A sample Buff was passed around 
and everyone agreed they are very nice.  The award medals by VanGo are the same as last year but with 
a brown ribbon.  Dee moved with Becky seconding that the treasurer's report be approved, which was 
unanimously. 
 
Gene mentioned that he was working to get all the membership work done for RRCA dues, insurance and 
music licensing fees.  There was considerable discussion about the music licensing fees and whether 
having music at the T-Day 5K is worth the cost.  It was noted that most people are listening to their own 
personal music anyway.  A vote was taken and most agreed paying the music fee was worth it as it 
added festivity to the event. 
 
Gene and Dee report things are going well for the T-day 5K with volunteer slots mostly filled. Entries are 
coming in at a normal rate.  Lots of details are being finalized and we are on track for a great event again. 
 
Dee and Gene will attend the Woodlawn PTO meeting on Wednesday to finalize their help with the kid's 
fun run as well as other school-related details.  Members present agreed to help with the setup at the 
school Wednesday night. 
 
There was a discussion about coming up with a slate of officers for next year.  Molly would like to have 
someone else take over the presidency.  Pat volunteered to run for Vice President.  Gene will run for 
Treasurer again.  Dee would like to hand over the secretarial duties and noted the job pretty much 
consists only of taking minutes at the meetings. 
 
The December meeting will be on the 1st. 
 
Gene made a motion to adjourn with Karen seconding; no one objected. 
 
Submitted by, 
 
Dee 
Secretary 
 

 


